
LEPC 7-19-17 

Ron Mowery  Ed Beaty  David Day  Tom Culley 

Bruce Bender  Eddie Overmeyer Chad Shipley  Bob Jackson 

Duaine Ashcraft Dawn Harness Amber Turner  Dale Carr 

Peggy Bradley Traci Little  Mark Fleming Greg Denny 

Dean Small  Elizabeth Garrasi 

 

Elizabeth moved to approve the minutes from 5-17-17.  Seconded by Dale.  Motion 

carried. 

 

Tom reported that we have received the TIER II disbursement and the balance is 

$56318.23 

 

Tom reported that the LEPC requirements have been updated and that the exercise 

plan update is due by October 17.   

 

The next two LEPC meetings will be 9-20-17 and 11-15-17. 

 

There were no reported spills 

 

Tom stated that the reimbursement of the HMEP 2017 grant of $3964.54 is still pending. 

 

Tom stated that Sam George & Associates submitted a quote for a Commodity Flow 

Study of $15,000.  Resilient Strategies has submitted a scaled down study at $8275.00.  

Elizabeth asked to see the quotes and Tom agreed to send them out. 

 

Tom stated that the Continuity of Government/Operations class has been rescheduled 

for August 3.   

 

Resilient Strategies has also submitted a proposal for the tabletop exercise of $4300.   

 

Elizabeth moved to re-appoint Bruce to LEPC.  Seconded by Bob.  Motion carried. 

 

Bruce stated that the exercise will be implementing the 5 year exercise plan we have 

worked on from 2009 based on the same scenario with added core capabilities.   

 

Marion Fire Department is having an exercise at the Central Indiana Ethanol plant in 

October.  Bruce and Elizabeth suggested that we exercise along with this to fulfill our 

requirements for this year.  Eddie states CIE is not interested in a full scale, involving all 

first responders at this time.  Bruce stated that he would talk to Brady Turner, the 

Operations Safety Manager, beforehand making sure that he knew we would not be 

interfering rather ‘playing along’ at another site.  Bob stated that because we are using 

the same scenario we can not only evaluate the exercise but the plan as well. 

 

Bruce moved to allow 4 people to go to the IERC Conference, October 18-20.  

Seconded by Dale.  Motion carried.  There was some conversation between Bruce and 



Tom that the HMEP Grant might possibly reimbursement this conference if it was paid for 

after September 30.   

 

Bob moved to appoint Caitlin Hudoba of Marion Utilities and Tracy Little of the Health 

Department to LEPC.  Seconded by Amber.  Motion carried. 

 

Tom announced that he has hired Julie Pattison as his part-time administrative assistant. 

 

Amos Dodson from the National Weather Service has requested to speak at out 9-20-17 

meeting. 

 

Charlie Heflin contacted Tom to talk about regional hazmat teams and possible access 

to Wabash TIER II reports.  Tom is going to get in touch to clarify.   

 

Bob moved to adjourn.  Seconded by Dale.  Motion carried. 


